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1. Following on from last year’s report:


· The mediation meeting Gill was trying to set up for one conflict did not materialise because the person who initiated the discussions with Gill decided not to proceed yet.

· The conflict that Gill was trying to resolve from a position of being involved was not satisfactorily resolved at the time, and has re-emerged in slightly different format (often what happens is a conflict is not fully resolved) and is therefore on-going, some progress appears to be happening now.

· The conflict that involved an external mediator was not satisfactorily resolved, the individual resigned and the conflict has re-emerged with others in the Collaboration now involved.  It is not clear to us whether there has been any guidance from the CCSG to entities about the standards expected from the Collaboration if external mediators are involved.


2. We have been approached by two different people regarding the conclusions of one Cochrane review.  One person works within the Collaboration and is involved in the review, and the other is someone outside the Collaboration.  Although the latter is not strictly within the remit of the Ombudsmen's role, we have tried to address the issue because of the Collaboration’s standing in the outside world. This problem is ongoing.  


3. Following Gill attending a two-day ‘Mediation skills’ workshop at the University of Liverpool this year, we have applied and are running a ‘Mediation skills’ workshop at the Barcelona Colloquium. This can only be a resumé of the information and skills given during these two days, but our main message at this workshop will be around what mediation is and a process whereby the mediator can lead participants though a conflict resolution process.  Our message will also be for people to seek out ‘Conflict management‘ and ‘Mediation skills’ workshops locally to begin to understand how to help people in conflict and how to try to minimise conflicts arising.


4. We have been asked to present at the opening plenary session of the Barcelona Colloquium.  This has caused us some concern in that our work is essentially confidential. However, Gill (Peter will not have arrived in Barcelona at the time) will present information about the processes that are being set up.  Also we have asked David Henderson-Smart, as ‘Publication Arbiter’ to join the presentation.


5. We have not really progressed with the web site information, mainly because of concern about whether the documents are really helpful.  We would quite like to pilot their usefulness, not as a tool but more about whether the ideas are written in a comprehensible way such that people can follow them.  


6. Building a list of people willing to help in situations of conflict has not progressed much either. There were only two people who signed up at Muir Gray’s workshop in Stavanger and these people were interested but felt a lack of skills to help in specific ways.


7. The issue has arisen around the possible need resources to phone individuals to try to help resolve problems when email discussions are insufficient.   
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